UREA FORMALDEHYDE DISCLOSURE OF CONTRACTOR

The State of Minnesota has a law requiring a warning to be provided in the sale of
buildings or building products containing Urea Formaldehyde. Many products, particularly
particle board and plywood use formaldehyde-based glue in their manufacture. Contractors who
purchase and use products containing Urea Formaldehyde also have a responsibility to pass this
warning on to their customers. The required warning reads as follows:

“IMPORTANT HEALTH NOTICE: SOME OF THE BUILDING MATERIALS USED
IN THIS HOME (OR THESE BUILDING MATERIALS) EMIT FORMALDEHYDE.
EYE, NOSE AND THROAT IRRITATION, HEADACHE, NAUSEA AND A VARIETY
OF ASTHMA-LIKE SYMPTOMS, INCLUDING SHORTNESS OF BREATH, HAVE
BEEN REPORTED AS A RESULT OF FORMALDEHYDE EXPOSURE, ELDERLY
PERSONS AND YOUNG CHILDREN, AS WELL AS ANYONE WITH A HISTORY OF
ASTHMA, ALLERGIES, OR LUNG PROBLEMS, MAY BE AT A GREATER RISK.
RESEARCH IS CONTINUING ON THE POSSIBLE LONG-TERM EFFECTS OF
EXPOSURE TO FORMALDEHYDE.

REDUCED VENTILATION MAY ALLOW FORMALDEHYDE AND OTHER
CONTAMINANTS TO ACCUMULATE IN THE INDOOR AIR. HIGH INDOOR
TEMPERATURES AND HUMIDITY RAISE FORMALDEHYDE LEVELS. WHEN A
HOME IS TO BE LOCATED IN AREAS SUBJECT TO EXTREME SUMMER
TEMPERATURES, AN AIR-CONDITIONING SYSTEM CAN BE USED TO CONTROL
INDOOR TEMPERATURE LEVELS. OTHER MEANS OF CONTROLLED
MECHANICAL VENTILATION CAN BE USED TO REDUCE LEVELS OF
FORMALDEHYDE AND OTHER INDOOR AIR CONTAMINANTS.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS REGARDING THE HEALTH EFFECTS OF

FORMALDEHYDE, CONSULT YOUR DOCTOR OR LOCAL HEALTH
DEPARTMENT.”
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